

## Long-Term Care Transformation: Proposed New National Standard for Mental Health and Well-Being in Long-Term Care and Assisted Living Settings

On January 25, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision:

- Council, in its role as Committee of Management for the Region's two long-term care homes, endorse the submission made by staff on a new draft national standard to support mental health and well-being of residents in long-term care and assisted living settings, provided in Attachment 1, submitted to the Canadian Standards Association Group on November 17, 2023.
- 2. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to York Region Members of Provincial Parliament and Members of Parliament, Minister of Long-Term Care, Minister of Health, Minister of Seniors and Accessibility, Ontario Health Central Region, Home and Community Care Support Services Central, Ontario Health Teams in York Region, AdvantAge Ontario, Ontario Long-Term Care Association and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario.